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· Media Inquiry into Harbor Subdivision Community Meetings
· Procurement Postings for Next Week
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	Measure R Public Information Program

An information program has been developed to inform the public about Measure R.  The program includes direct mail; regional newspaper; vehicle space; radio; and the metro.net/measureR website.  County Counsel has reviewed the material to ensure the information is fair, impartial and accurate.  All of the information stems from the board-adopted Five-Point Plan and distribution of the information will begin next week.  The budget for the program is $1.25 per household or $4.1 million as approved by the Board.  Attached are copies of the information items that have been developed.
Measure R Goals
Measure R Bus Poster
Measure R Information Guide
Measure R Fact Sheet
Measure R Ad Piece
Measure R Rail Poster
Measure R Direct Mail Piece
Media Inquiry into Metro Bus vs. Metro Blue Line Train Accident
This morning at 6:13 a.m., a Metro Blue Line train traveling to Long Beach was involved in a traffic accident with a Metro Bus at the intersection of Washington Boulevard and Griffith Avenue.  The bus, driven by a mechanic out of Division 2, was traveling southbound on Griffith Avenue.  The train was transporting around 230 to 250 passengers at the moment of impact.  The bus was out of service on a road test being performed for the preventative maintenance program.  The driver was the only one on board.  According to the Los Angeles Fire Department, 14 passengers on board the train received minor injuries and were transported to area hospitals.  One of those transported included the train operator who was taken to USC-County Medical Center.  The cause of the accident is under investigation by the LA Police Department.  

Operations staff established a bus bridge to carry rail passengers between the San Pedro and Long Beach Boulevard stations while the track was being cleared.  Normal rail service in the area resumed at 9:10 a.m.  

News media covering the incident were: 
· TV Stations: 2/9, 4, 5, 7, 11/13, 22/52, 34, 54, 62 and KTAN (Korean); 
· Radio Stations: KNX, KFWB, Metro Networks, Radio Seoul (Korean) and W Radio 690 (Spanish); and

· Newspapers: LA Times, Daily News, Sing Tao Newspaper, La Opinion, New York Times, Associated Press and City News Service. 
Stories on the accident aired this morning and throughout the afternoon.  Additional stories are expected to run tonight and tomorrow.

LA City Council Approves LA Marathon Agreement and Change in Race Day 

Today, the Los Angeles City Council approved an agreement with Going The Distance, LLC, to assume the City's contract to produce the Los Angeles Marathon.  The Council action includes establishing a Monday holiday Marathon on Presidents' Day beginning in 2009, instead of holding it on a Sunday in early March as usual and the marathon race course would remain unchanged.  Several religious leaders and Councilmembers spoke in support of the day change; however, Councilmember Tom La Bonge expressed concern with the impact of the day change on transportation.  
Staff is reviewing the impact of a Monday holiday Marathon event on our operations department, customers and businesses.  While Presidents' Day is a federal Holiday, we do operate weekday service on this day and more of our customers travel on Presidents' Day than they do on a Sunday.  

Staff indicates that on the day of the Marathon, at least 80 bus routes would be detoured and Metro buses would not serve the downtown LA area for much of the day.  Major transfer points between bus and rail would again have to be established for our customers to access downtown LA by rail at Vernon and Grand Stations on the Blue Line, Wilshire/Western on the Purple Line and Union Station.

We intend to work with the City and Going the Distance, LLC, to address our operational and financial concerns regarding this event.
Media Inquiry into Harbor Subdivision Community Meetings
Today, a reporter with the Daily Breeze inquired about the early scoping meetings set to take place next week as part of our Alternative Analysis Study (AA) for the Harbor Subdivision Transit Corridor.  Staff told the reporter that the study will examine potential transit service options along the Metro-owned Harbor Subdivision, a freight rail corridor approximately 26 miles in length that traverses southwest Los Angeles County from Vernon to Wilmington.  

The reporter was informed that the AA will evaluate a broad range of alternatives, including Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) with dedicated bus lanes, various types of rail technology such as Light Rail Transit (LRT), commuter rail, self propelled rail vehicles as well as “no-build” and Transportation Systems Management improvements.   In addition, the analysis will examine potential financing mechanisms outside the traditional funding sources commonly used for constructing and operating transit service.  The story is expected to run this weekend.  
Below is a list of the upcoming meetings planned for next week:
Tuesday, September 23, 2008

6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.
Torrance Cultural Arts Center

George Nakano Theatre
3330 Center Drive
Torrance, CA 90503

Wednesday, September 24, 2008

6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.
Banning's Landing Community Center

100 E. Water Street
Wilmington, CA 90748

Thursday, September 25, 2008

6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
Westside Park Community Center

2061 E. Gage Avenue
Huntington Park, CA 90255

Tuesday, September 30, 2008

6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.
El Segundo Public Library

111 W. Mariposa Avenue
El Segundo, CA 90245

Procurement Items for Next Week

IFB for Two Kodak i1860 Color Production Scanners

We will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) to procure two Kodak i1860 (or equivalent) color production scanners.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from September 18, 2008 through December 10, 2008.

The scanners are being procured for Records Management in order to accommodate Enterprise Content Management System requirements.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Kenneth Takahashi, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1047.

IFB for Bus Batteries

We will release an IFB next week to procure bus batteries.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from September 24, 2008 through February 2, 2009.

This product will support the Bus Operation Facilities.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be direct to and may only be answered by Tanya Allen, Procurement Planning Administrator, at (213) 922-1018.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be meeting individually with Directors Burke, Fasana, Fleming, Villaraigosa and Yaroslavsky.  In addition, I will be speaking at the Opening Plenary Session of the California Chapter State American Planning Association Annual Conference regarding transportation challenges in Los Angeles County, and how our various mobility  tools and our role as the county's regional transportation planner is playing a major part in easing traffic congestion.  I will also be participating in a joint Los Angeles Area Chamber of Commerce and Mobility 21 meeting with Acting Under Secretary for Policy & Assistant Secretary for Transportation Policy, Tyler Duvall, regarding the recently released U.S. Department of Transportation Reform Plan.  Finally, I will be participating in an Editorial Board Meeting with the Pasadena Star News, San Gabriel Valley Tribune and Whittier Daily News.
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